Women's Leadership Initiative

Educating, inspiring, empowering women to become political leaders



January 12, 2009

Congressional Research and Studies CENTER

Dear Colleague:

Established 1979

Carl Albert Center
Director & Curator
Cindy Simon Rosenthal

Women's Leadership Initiative, Director Katie Fitzgerald

Women's Leadership Advisory Council

Diane Anderson

Jari Askins

Denise Bode

Pam Fleischaker

Lisa Johnson Billy

Julie Knutson

Lou Kerr

Debbe Leftwich

Mary Mèlon

Marilyn Murrell

Susan Neal

Penny Painter

Pat Potts

Meg Salver

Susan Savage

Reta Strubhar

Kathy Taylor

Valerie Thompson

Jean Warner

Susan Winchester

I am writing to ask for your help in recruiting undergraduate students to apply to **N.E.W.** (National Education for Women's) Leadership - a statewide women's leadership program. N.E.W. Leadership is a five-day residential institute that encourages college women to consider careers in politics and public service. Its mission is to educate, inspire and empower women to become political leaders. This award-winning program, now entering its eighth year, is free for all selected participants (including room, board, and materials) and will be held this year from May 19-23 on the University of Oklahoma's Norman campus.

Approximately thirty undergraduate women from across Oklahoma representing a variety of colleges, backgrounds, majors, and class years will be selected through a competitive process to comprise the N.E.W. Leadership Class of 2009. We seek students who are interested in politics, public policy and who demonstrate strong leadership potential.

All undergraduate women in Oklahoma from any college or university, including Oklahoma residents attending college outside of the state, may apply. We will accept students who graduated in December 2008 and who will graduate in May 2009.

Enclosed are several brochures regarding the N.E.W. Leadership program. We hope you will help us get this information into the hands of prospective N.E.W. Leadership participants. Additional copies of this brochure can be downloaded at www.ou.edu/carlalbertcenter/leadership. Students are encouraged to use the on-line application at www.ou.edu/carlalbertcenter/leadership/2009application.htm. The application deadline is **Thursday, March 5, 2009**.

Thank you for helping us spread the word about N.E.W. Leadership. If you have questions or would like additional brochures, please contact me at 405-325-6372 or kfitzgerald@ou.edu.

Sincerely,

Katie Fitzgerald

Director, Women's Leadership Initiative